BRANSCOMBE C OF E PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 06/07 6 Friday 13th October 2006

Children's Information Sheet

We have sent home with this newsletter the general information we currently have on record about your child. Could you please ensure that all the information is up to date, particularly the medical information (including any allergies) and the emergency contacts in order of priority. There needs to be three **local** contacts listed.

When we had our visit from the air ambulance last week it emphasised how vital these forms are, for example, when I was asked if paracetamol could be administered.

Please ensure these forms are returned by Thursday 19th October. Thank you.

Pink Day

A reminder that Pink Day is next Thursday. To raise money for Breast Cancer Campaign the children can come to school dressed in pink if they bring in a donation of at least £1 for the charity. There will also be 'pink cakes' on sale at break time for 20p. The charity has also sent pink ribbons which will be on sale in the office all next week for adults and we will also go round the classes each day if children would like one. There is no fixed price for these – just a donation.

I hope the children really enjoy the day whilst raising money for this worthwhile cause.

School Coats

If you ordered a school coat please see Pauline or Dawn in the office as they have now arrived in school.

Badminton Festival for Year 3

Year 3 have been invited to attend a Badminton Festival at Sidmouth College on Wednesday 15th November between 1.30 and 3.30pm. A specialist badminton coach will introduce the children to this sport, teaching them the basic skills of the game.

In view of the latest legislation with regard to car seats we have decided to book a taxi to take the children to the event. The cost will be in the region of £20 and we are asking each child to bring in a donation of £2.50 towards this. Children will need to be collected from the college at 3.30pm. More details will come later. Please fill in the permission slip below if you wish your child to attend.

Book Sale

A reminder that we wish to hold a book sale to raise money for the school library. If you have any books you no longer require please bring them to Glynis.

Class 1 Trip

We still needs a couple more parents to help with the trip to the museum on Thursday 2nd November. If you can help please let Mrs Roberts know.

Sponsored Cycle Ride

A reminder that April Turley (and Mr and Mrs Gray if they can find a way of getting the tandem to Ottery!) will be doing a sponsored cycle ride to raise money for the hinge protectors and Devon Air Ambulance. If you would like to sponsor them there are sponsor forms in the office. If you'd like to join them please see April! Thank you.

Half Term

We break up for half term after Pink Day on Thursday 19th October. THERE IS NO SCHOOL FOR THE CHILDREN ON FRIDAY AS IT IS A STAFF TRAINING DAY. We return to school on Monday 30th October.



BRANSCOMBE C of E PRIMARY SCHOOL

Branscombe, Seaton, Devon EX12 3DA

Headteacher: Mrs Katie Gray

Dear Parent

I am required to send you a copy of this notice to comply with the data protection act.

Katie Gray Headteacher

DATA PROTECTION ACT

Schools, Local Authorities (LAs), the Department for Education and Skills (DfES), the government department which deals with education, the Qualifications and Curriculum Authority (QCA), Ofsted and the Learning and Skills Council (LSC) all process information on pupils in order to run the education system and Department of Health (DH) and Primary Care Trusts (PCTs) process information on pupils in order to tackle the year on year rise in obesity among children, and in doing so have to comply with the Data Protection Act 1998. This means, among other things that the data held about pupils must only be used for specific purposes allowed by law. We are therefore writing to tell you about the types of data held, why that data is held, and to whom it may be passed on.

The **school** holds information on pupils in order to support their teaching and learning, to monitor and report on their progress, to provide appropriate pastoral care, and to assess how well the school as a whole is doing. This information includes contact details, national curriculum assessment results, attendance information, characteristics such as ethnic group, special educational needs and any relevant medical information. From time to time schools are required to pass on some of this data to LAs, the DfES and to agencies that are prescribed by law, such as QCA, Ofsted, LSC, DH and PCTs.

The **Local Authority** uses information about children for whom it provides services to carry out specific functions for which it is responsible, such as the assessment of any special educational needs the child may have. It also uses the information to derive statistics to inform decisions on (for example) the funding of schools, and to assess the performance of schools and set targets for them. The statistics are used in such a way that individual children cannot be identified from them. LAs have a duty under the Children Act 2004 to cooperate with their partners in health and youth justice to improve the well-being of children in their areas. As part of this duty they will be required to maintain the accuracy of the information held on the Information Sharing (IS) Index about children and young people in their area (see IS Index under Department for Education and Skills).

The **Qualifications and Curriculum Authority** uses information about pupils to administer national curriculum assessments throughout Key Stages 1 to 3. This includes both assessments required by statute and those that are optional. The results of these are passed on to DfES to compile statistics on trends and patterns in levels of achievement. The QCA uses the information to evaluate the effectiveness of the national curriculum and the associated assessment arrangements, and to ensure that these are continually improved.

Ofsted uses information about the progress and performance of pupils to help inspectors evaluate the work of schools, to assist schools in their self-evaluation, and as part of Ofsted's assessment of the effectiveness of education initiatives and policy. Inspection reports do not identify individual pupils. The Learning and Skills Council uses information about pupils for statistical purposes, to evaluate and develop education policy and to monitor the performance of the education service as a whole. The statistics (including those based on information provided by the QCA) are used in such a way that

individual pupils cannot be identified from them. On occasion information may be shared with other Government Departments or agencies strictly for statistical or research purposes only. The LSC or its partners may wish to contact learners from time to time about courses, or learning opportunities relevant to them.

The **Department of Health** uses aggregate information (at school year group level) about pupils' height and weight for research and statistical purposes, to inform, influence and improve health policy and to monitor the performance of the health service as a whole. The DH will base performance management discussions with Strategic Health Authorities on aggregate information about pupils attending schools in the PCT areas to help focus local resources and deliver the Public Service Agreement target to halt the year on year rise in obesity among children under 11 by 2010, in the context of a broader strategy to tackle obesity in the population as a whole. The Department of Health will also provide aggregate PCT level data to the Healthcare Commission for performance assessment of the health service.

Primary Care Trusts use information about pupils for research and statistical purposes, to monitor the performance of local health services and to evaluate and develop them. The statistics are used in such a way that individual pupils cannot be identified from them. Information on the height and weight of individual pupils may however be provided to the child and its parents and this will require the PCTs to maintain details of pupils' names for this purpose. PCTs may also provide individual schools with aggregate information on pupils' height and weight.

The **Department for Education and Skills** uses information about pupils for research and statistical purposes, to inform, influence and improve education policy and to monitor the performance of the education service as a whole. The DfES will feed back to LAs and schools information about their pupils for a variety of purposes that will include data checking exercises, use in self-evaluation analyses and where information is missing because it was not passed on by a former school.

Under the Children Act 2004 the Secretary of State may require information for inclusion on the Information Sharing (IS) Index. The purposes of the index are to:

- help practitioners working with children quickly identify a child with whom they have contact; determine whether that child is getting the universal services (education, primary health care) to which he or she is entitled; and
- enable earlier identification of needs and earlier, more effective action to address these needs by providing a tool to help practitioners identify which other practitioners are involved with a particular child; and
- encourage better communication and closer working between practitioners.

The index will hold for each child or young person in England:

- basic identifying information: name, address, gender, date of birth and a unique identifying number based on the existing Unique Identifying Number/National Insurance Number;
- basic identifying information about the child's parent or carer;
- contact details for services involved with the child: as a minimum school and GP Practice but also other services where appropriate; and
- the facility for practitioners to indicate to others that they have information to share, are taking action or have undertaken a common assessment in relation to a child.

The index will NOT record statements of a child's needs, academic performance, attendance or clinical observations about a child.

All practitioners and system support staff (in LAs who will be responsible for maintaining the data) will have to have relevant training and to have undergone rigorous checks and appropriate security clearance procedures. To ensure high standards of accuracy, information on the IS Index will be drawn

from a number of sources including the termly School Census from which, from January 2007, pupils' home address will be collected.

The DfES will also provide Ofsted with pupil data for use in school inspection. Where relevant, pupil information may also be shared with post 16 learning institutions to minimise the administrative burden on application for a course and to aid the preparation of learning plans.

Pupil information may be matched with other data sources that the Department holds in order to model and monitor pupils' educational progression; and to provide comprehensive information back to LAs and learning institutions to support their day to day business. The DfES may also use contact details from these sources to obtain samples for statistical surveys: these surveys may be carried out by research agencies working under contract to the Department and participation in such surveys is usually voluntary. The Department may also match data from these sources to data obtained from statistical surveys.

Pupil data may also be shared with other Government Departments and Agencies (including the Office for National Statistics) for statistical or research purposes only. In all these cases the matching will require that individualised data is used in the processing operation, but that data will not be processed in such a way that it supports measures or decisions relating to particular individuals or identifies individuals in any results. This data sharing will be approved and controlled by the Department's Chief Statistician.

The DfES may also disclose individual pupil information to independent researchers into the educational achievements of pupils who have a legitimate need for it for their research, but each case will be determined on its merits and subject to the approval of the Department's Chief Statistician.

Pupils, as data subjects, have certain rights under the Data Protection Act, including a general right of access to personal data held on them, with parents exercising this right on their behalf if they are too young to do so themselves. If you wish to access the personal data held about your child then please contact the relevant organisation in writing:

- the school at Branscombe, Seaton, Devon
- the LAs Information Compliance Officer at Coaver Offices, County Hall, Topsham Road, Exeter, Devon EX2 4QX
- the QCA's Data Protection Officer at QCA, 83 Piccadilly, London W1J 8QA;
- Ofsted's Data Protection Officer at Alexandra House, 33 Kingsway, London WC2B 6SE;
- LSC's Data Protection Officer at Cheylesmore House, Quinton Road, Coventry, Warwickshire CV1 2WT;
- the DfES's Data Protection Officer at DfES, Caxton House, Tothill Street, London SW1H 9NA;
- the DH's Data Protection Officer at Skipton House, 80 London Road, London SE1 6LH;
- your local PCT

In order to fulfil their responsibilities under the Act the organisation may, before responding to this request, seek proof of the requestor's identity and any further information required to locate the personal data requested.

Separately from the Data Protection Act, regulations provide a pupil's parent (regardless of the age of the pupil) with the right to view, or to have a copy of, their child's educational record at the school. If they wish to exercise this right parents should write to the school.

Badminton Festival for Year 3

I give permission for my child
I understand that the children will be travelling to the festival by taxi (accompanied by a member of staff) and I will make arrangements to pick my child up at 3.30 from the college.
I enclose £2.50 as a contribution for the taxi.
Signed